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December 13, 2022 

Aeronautics Research Mission Directorate 
 
 
TO:  Decision Memorandum 

FROM: Acting Program Director, Advanced Air Vehicles Program, Aeronautics Research Mission    
Directorate (ARMD) 

 
SUBJECT: Decision Memorandum: 2022 Advanced Air Vehicles (AAV) Project Review Summary with 

AAVP Program Director Feedback and Guidance 
 
PURPOSE: 
 

The AAV Program Office held its Annual Program Review (APR) October 19-21,2022 in a hybrid fashion.  
This review serves as a Continuation Assessment for the AAVP Enduring Projects: Advanced Air 
Transport Technology (AATT), Commercial Supersonics Technology (CST), Hypersonic Technology (HT), 
and Revolutionary Vertical Lift Technology (RVLT) per NPR 7120.8A, paragraph 4.2.10.3 & 4.1.2.2.  An 
Enduring Project is one that does not have a defined end date.  The APR was chaired by the AAV 
Program Director with two review panels.  The AAVP Performance Review Panel* (PRP) consisted of 
ARMD Program Directors (PDs), Deputy PDs (DPDs), and the Chief Engineer (CE).  The AAV PD convened 
a panel of non-NASA, government technical management experts as an Independent Review Panel 
(IRP)** to provide an independent assessment of each project being reviewed.  The Hi-rate Composite 
Aircraft Manufacturing (HiCAM), and Hybrid Thermally Efficient Core (HyTEC) projects were also 
reviewed during the APR, and a formal Key Decision Point Review will be conducted at a Directorate 
Program Management Council (DPMC) between their Phase 1 and 2 Development activities.    

This Decision Memorandum documents the decisions for the Continuation Assessment by the Program 
Director.  Actions are to be completed no later than the end of FY23 unless otherwise noted, and the 
Projects will provide a completion report for actions to the program in writing or by formal presentation. 

 
OVERALL:  
 

Across the board during 2022 the AAV Projects did an excellent job.  Once again, this Review reinforces 
the fact that high quality, relevant work is being accomplished.  We will continue to strive for continuous 
improvement in both technical content and project execution.  The projects’ interaction with industry 
partners and other government agencies is seen as a tremendously positive and these relationships 
should be fostered.  Strategic alignment with the FAA and DoD to ensure that activities are 
complimentary should be pursued. 
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DECISION: 

The following AAVP Enduring Projects are approved for Continuation per this review: 

 Advanced Air Vehicle Technology (AATT) 
 Commercial Supersonics Technology (CST),  
 Hypersonic Technology (HT), and  
 Revolutionary Vertical Lift Technology (RVLT). 

 
The IRP/PRP provided positive feedback on the performance of the HyTEC and HiCAM projects, and their 
alignment and importance to the Sustainable Flight National Partnership.   
 

ACTIONS: 

AATT
 

 

CST 
 Work with the Quesst Mission Integration Office and Communications Teams to develop a 

plan to appropriately inform community first response organizations while avoid biasing X59 
Community Survey Data.  

 Working with HTP, develop a High-Speed Commercial Strategy (goal SPMR 2024) 
HiCAM 

 

 

 
HTP 

 

 
 

HyTEC 
 

 

 
 
 

Non-responsive per agreement with FOIA requester

Non-responsive per agreement with FOIA requester

Non-responsive per agreement with FOIA requester

Non-responsive per agreement with FOIA requester




